
  

 

ñSince many have undertaken 
to set down an orderly account 
of the events that have been 
fulfilled among us, just as they 
were handed on to us by those 
who from the beginning were 
eyewitnesses and servants of 
the word, I too decided, after 
investigating everything 
carefully from the very first, to 
write an orderly account for 
you, most excellent 
Theophilus, so that you may 
know the truth concerning the 
things about which you have 
been instructed.ò    (Luke 1:1-4) 
 
You can tell a lot about a 
gospel by its opening verses.  
Mark jumps right into the 
action; Matthew starts with a 
genealogy tracing Jesusô 
ancestry back to King David 
and Abraham; John opens with 
some very cryptic poetry about 
the Word becoming flesh. 
 
Lukeôs gospel begins with an 
explanation of why we need yet 
another gospel.  He 
acknowledges that ñmany have 
undertakenò to write their own 
gospel, or, as he calls it, ñan 
orderly account of the events.ò  
We donôt know if or how he 
found those other attempts to 
be inadequate, but he has 
decided to tackle the project, 
as well.  
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We donôt know for sure who was 
the author of the gospel that we 
attribute to St. Luke.  But whoever 
wrote it also wrote the fifth book 
of the New Testament, ñThe Acts 
of the Apostles,ò and there are 
hints in that book that its author 
was a travelling companion of the 
apostle Paul.  Luke, the ñbeloved 
physicianò mentioned in 
Colossians 4:14 is as good a 
candidate as any, but there is no 
actual proof. 
 
Both books are addressed to 
someone named Theophilus; we 
also donôt know who he was or if 
he was even a real person!  The 
name Theophilus means ñlover of 
God;ò some would argue that it 
isnôt actually a name, but a 
description of the target audience 
for the books.  They are intended 
to ñinstructò (literally, to 
ñcatechizeò) Theophilus in the 
basics of the Christian faith.  
Anyone who calls themselves a 
ñlover of Godò should read them! 
 
For most of 2019, our Sunday 
gospel readings will be drawn 
from the Gospel of Luke.  Each of 
our four gospels was written for a 
specific Christian community that 
had unique needs and concerns.  
The author/editor of Lukeôs gospel 
took material from the gospels of 
Matthew and Mark and changed it 
slightly to suit his communityôs 

(Continued on next page) 
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Pastor Paul continued from page 1: 

needs. 
 
There are some noticeable 
differences between Lukeôs 
gospel and that of Mark, which 
was our focus last year.  In 
Markôs gospel, Jesus displays 
anger or frustration at peopleôs 
lack of faith and he experiences 
great personal anguish while 
praying in the garden of 
Gethsemane.  Luke removes any 
mention of an ñemotionalò Jesus, 
presenting him as being in full 
control of his emotions and of the 
situations in which he finds 
himself.   
 
Markôs gospel presents a very 
negative picture of Jesusô 
disciplesðpointing out how often 
they misunderstand Jesus and 
how they completely abandon 
him at his hour of need.  Because 
the disciples feature prominently 
in Lukeôs second volume, the 
book of Acts, itôs important for 
him to present them in a more 
favorable light in his gospel. 
 
There is also a lot of material that 
is found only in Lukeôs gospel.  
His is the only book that tells us 
about the angel Gabriel visiting 
Mary or about John the Baptizer 
and Jesus being related to one 
another.  His is the only book that 
describes two disciples meeting 
Jesus on the road to Emmaus 
after his resurrection and only in 
his gospel will we find parables 
about a good Samaritan and a 
prodigal son. 
 
Lukeôs gospel was written about 
ten years after Markôs and shows 
a different attitude toward the 
ñsecond comingò of Jesus or, as it 
is sometimes called, the 
ñParousia.ò  Lukeôs gospel knows 
that Christians might have to wait 
a long time for that event; that we 

shouldnôt stand around looking 
up in the sky but should get on 
with the work of being a 
Christian in a mostly non-
Christian world. 
 
Luke is the ñfavorite gospelò of 
many because of its emphasis 
on ministry to the poor and the 
outcasts of society or because it 
highlights the roles of women in 
the life of Jesus and in the life of 
the church.  But there are 
questions and contradictions to 
consider, as well. 
 
Markôs gospel describes a 
Christian community that is 
founded by the poor and 
societyôs rejects; Lukeôs gospel 
seems to have been written for a 
more affluent and ñrespectableò 
communityðit only talks about 
serving the poor and welcoming 
the outcasts.  Rich people arenôt 
told to give up their possessions, 
only to use them in ways that 
please God.  Luke doesnôt 
question the existence of poverty 
or slavery.  Slaves are 
commended for their obedience; 
slave owners are commended 
for treating slaves well. 
 
And while women feature 
prominently in the opening 
chapters of Luke, they quickly 
fade into the background.  The 
author only seems comfortable 
with limited roles for womenð
doing housework like Martha 
does or sitting quietly at the feet 
of a wise teacher like Mary does.   
 
Lukeôs gospel mentions the Holy 
Spirit more than any other, it 
emphasizes the importance of 
prayer as the fuel that keeps 
Jesusô ministry going, and it 
stresses the importance of the 
church as an institution that 
furthers Godôs will for all of 
humanity. 
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Lukeôs gospel will not be as shocking to 
our 21st-century sensibilities as Markôs 
was, but it will still have a lot to teach us 
about our faith and our lives as 
Christians.  I look forward to exploring this 
book with you on Sunday mornings. 

 
 

 Your brother in Christ, 

Pastor Paul  

Pastor Paul continued from page 2 
JANUARY ñSUPPERTIME 

STUDIESò 
 
THE GOSPEL ACCORDING TO MR. 
ROGERS 
 
Fred Rogers, the creator and host of ñMr. 
Rogersô Neighborhood,ò was also a 
Presbyterian pastor.  Everything that he did 
with his television program was grounded in 
his Christian beliefs. 
 
This is one of the topics explored in the 
documentary film ñWonôt You Be My 
Neighbor?ò  The film, which was released 
last summer, describes how Rogers made 
the shift from pastor to television presenter 
and why he felt God was calling him to such 
an unusual pulpit. 
 
At our Wednesday evening ñSuppertime 
Studiesò in January, we will be watching the 
film in short segments and discussing what 
Mr. Rogers has to teach us about our own 
faith and Christian discipleship. 
 
Join us on Wednesdays at 6:30 in the 
fellowship hall; feel free to bring a snack for 
yourself or something to share with others. 
 
 

 

 

 

Epiphany is the last of the 12 days of 

Christmas. Epiphany celebrates the 

wise men seeking the holy family at the 

time of Jesusô birth. ñWhere is the child 

who has been born king of the Jews?ò 

they asked.  

This interesting story is found in only 

one of the four gospels. In which 

Gospel is the story told?  

 

A. Matthew  

B. Mark  

C. Luke  

D. John  

 

(Answer on page 9) 

BIBLE 

QUIZ 
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As you make your plans for the upcoming year, please pray 
about ways in which you can serve our church.  
 
Altar guild:  Set up the altar linens and preparation for 
communion and assist with changes of church seasons 
 

Decorations:  Decorate areas of the church for special occasions 
 
Back-up teller: Assist with counting money when our teller is not available (training provided) 
 
Cold Night Shelter: Volunteer to supervise or cook for the Cold Night Shelter 
 
Fellowship:  Provide refreshments, set up before or clean up after fellowship, or take home 
dish towels and linens to clean 
 
Flowers: Sign up to provide flowers for the altar, which costs $35 
per Sunday 
 
Food Pantry: Help stock and distribute food & clothing on Tuesday 
and Friday mornings 
 
Music Ministry: Join the choir or bell choir and let your spirit shine 
through music. 
 
Sunday servants: Acolytes, Assisting Ministers, Lectors, Greeters, Ushers 

Kingfisher Faith 
 

In a video on his publisherôs website, Eugene Peterson tells of watching a kingfisher 

repeatedly dive for fish in a lake. Peterson counted 37 dives before the kingfisher caught its 

supper! ñAnd heôs the king fisher!ò Peterson chuckles. From that bird-watching episode, he 

gleaned a ministry lesson: It may take a long time and many attempts ð maybe dozens! ð 

before something works out.  

 

God calls us to live out his love faithfully, even when we donôt seem to be accomplishing 

anything. Maybe we extend 36 invitations to worship, work 36 monthly shifts at a food bank or 

utter 36 prayers without seeing results. ñWhatôs the point?ò we wonder. But the kingfisher 

urges us on: ñMaybe number 37 is the charm!ò  

 

In the words of St. Paul (and mixing fishing and farming metaphors): ñLet 

us not become weary in doing good, for at the proper time we will reap a 

harvest if we do not give upò (Galatians 6:9, NIV). 
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Feed My Sheep 

Update 

Welcome to New Devoted 
Pantry Volunteers 
 
Alan Camp and Jeanette Mulcahy 
moved to St. Petersburg this past 
Fall. They spent their summer 
walking the Camino de Santiago 
in northern Spain. While walking 
the Camino, their thoughts often 
turned to making changes in their 
lives. They both agreed that 
helping others was important to 
them. 
 
After moving to St. Pete, they 
found Trinity Lutheran and heard 
Pastor Paul speak of the help 
needed in the food pantry. They 
decided to volunteer that next 
Tuesday, and much to our benefit, 
they loved the atmosphere and 
the mission. Since then, they 
have been enjoying the process 
of learning how the pantry helps 

JANUARY 

PANTRY NEEDS 

 
Thanks to all for the 

donations of 

clothing over the 

past few months. 

We are doing well in 

the womenôs 

clothing 

department, but 

need a few specific 

items for men. 

Menôs jeans (smaller 

sizes) and 

comfortable shoes 

 
 

the community and are feeling 
more a part of our church 
community. 
 
Alan and Jeanette are not the 
only new pantry volunteers! 
Ruth and Norman Kinsey have 
also shown great interest in our 
pantry, assisting both during 
hours of operation and beyond.  
Martha Head has been 
identifying specific needs and 
placing bulk orders on-line to 
address those needs.  
 
It seems that with each new 
volunteer comes additional 
resources and ideas. As a 
result, our pantry now has 
better storage units, display 
racks for the clothing, more 
supplies, and improved 
organization. All of this not only 
makes it easier for the 
volunteers who serve each 
week, but most importantly, 
better meets the needs of our 
clients. 

A heartfelt thank you  
 

I'd like to thank everyone at Trinity for all the amazing 
things they have done for me. This Christmas was a 
wonderful experience. I have been enjoying my new 
laptop, clothes, games, and plenty of Starbucks and 
Taco Bell (you all know me so well). I appreciate not 
only these gifts, but also all the love and support that 

our church family has shown.  
 

Brendan Hall  
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Deck the Halls 
Take a look at the photos of our 

beautiful church on page 8 of this 

newsletter and you will see some of the 

work done by BOA and others to 

prepare our church for Advent and 

Christmas. 
 

The ñangelsò, with help from Pastor 

Paul, did an awesome job on the Jesse 

Tree project which decorated our 

sanctuary through the Advent season. 

What a wonderful idea, and hopefully 

new tradition, Lisa! 
 

Thanks to Helen and Craig, we had 

another gorgeous tree to decorate. The 

team pulled together after church on 

December 9th to fill it with the lovely 

Chrismon decorations. What a beautiful 

tradition to deck our tree with special 

ornaments displaying Christian symbols, 

which were made by church members. 
 

The poinsettias, sponsored by many 

members, added to the beauty during 

our Christmas season. Our sanctuary 

was a lovely setting for two weddings 

the weekend prior to Christmas. 

Speaking of weddings, please spread 

the word that we have a fabulous church 

in a great downtown location for 

weddings. 
 

Let óEm Eat Cake 
Danielle Anderson is starting a new 

project and will hold the initial gathering 

on January 7th at 7:00 PM in the 

fellowship hall at church. Join us to learn  

more about her exciting endeavor.  

Sweets will be sponsored by DDW 

Sweet Pounds. 
 

Flower Pressing Craft 
Our January 20th meeting will feature 
our flower pressing activity. Yvonne Ast 
will guide participants in using their 
pressed flowers to decorate note cards, 
stationery, or for framing. If you plan to 
participate, here are the preparations: 

* Buy your flowers (pansies) now and 
begin pressing in books 

* Obtain your cards, stationery, frames 
or whatever you plan to use to 
mount the flowers 

* Get contact paper, unroll and press 
ahead of time for ease in use 

 

A Great Bold Women Memory 
from 2018! 

 

Preparations for the New Year 
Our first business meeting of 2019 will 
be held on February 24th after Sunday 
Worship. This is an important meeting 
and we encourage all members to 
prayerfully consider your role in the 
upcoming year. We need to name 
officers including President, Vice 
President, and Secretary. If you would 
like more information prior to the 
meeting, please contact Lisa or Kim. We 
will also be selecting coordinators for our 
various events and tasksðbake sales, 
Bold Womenôs Sunday, publicity, social 
activities, decorating and charitable 
projects. We look forward to our time 
together, both work and social, in the 
upcoming year! 



т 

 

Handbell Choir 
Now that the new 
year is here, the bell 
choir will be starting 
to work on some 
new music for 
Epiphany, Lent and 
Easter.  Because 

weôll be starting fresh and learning new 
music, this would be a great time for anyone 
who has been secretly wishing to be in the 
bell loft ringing away on Sunday mornings to 
make a new yearôs resolution to join us.  We 
know that there are some former bell ringers 
out there in the congregation (you should 
avoid giving me such information if you donôt 
want it to be used against you) and we 
would love to have you, as well as those 
who have never touched a handbell, join us 
in 2019.   
 
Weôve 
been 
saying, and 
it really is 
true, that 
you do not 
have to be 
able to read music or even know anything 
about music to play bells with us.  All you 
have to be able to do is recognize colors 
(pink, blue and green mostly) and read 
words.  Not music ï words.  It helps if you 
can count to six, but even that is a luxury, 
not a requirement.  Our goals are to have 
fun and to make a joyful noise.  If the joyful 
noise happens to resemble music from time 
to time, so much the better.  We rehearse on 

Wednesdays at 
5:45 pm in the bell 
loft.  Come to play 
with us and then 
stay for Pastor 
Paulôs suppertime 
study. 

 Cold Night Shelter 
 
We have been making preparations for 
opening a cold night shelter at Trinity on 
nights on which the low temperature is 
forecasted to be 40 degrees F or below.  
When we open we will be one of 8 cold night 
shelters in Pinellas County, and the only 
church in downtown St Pete that operates a 
shelter.  We have gathered about 80 
donated blankets, and we have received 
donations of 30 sleeping mats and three 
storage units which are being put to good 
use in the corner room at the top of the 
stairs in the third floor fellowship hall.  We 
have held orientation 
meetings and conducted 
training for about 25 people 
but we could always use 
more volunteers, so if you 
are interested in learning 
more about 
the nuts and 
bolts of this 
ministry, 
please be on 
the lookout for 
the next orientation meeting in 
early January.  Just come to 
learn about it to 
see if it might be 
something you 
would like to do.  
No obligation 
unless you want to 
be part of it after 
you learn more about it.  
 
Although we have many things in place, we 
still have important items to address 
(specifically insurance questions) prior to 
operating as part of the Pinellas Cold Night 
System. We will let you know when our 
shelter is operational. 


